
May 4, 2010 

 

Ms. Rodden: 

 

I am only sending this to you and no one else.  It is really with mixed feeling 

that I write this.  If you should win reelection I imagine you would supply 

me with endless opportunities to embarrass and humiliate you as a councilor.  

You are simply way over your head in this role.  You don’t have Ann next to 

you to give you clues on what to vote for or against.  Your last misstep, 

voting against the entire council, may find its way into a political ad before 

the election.  What you experienced at the last Council meeting is only the 

beginning.  I have held back on bringing court action against you pending 

the outcome of the election.  I am taking into consideration your role as a 

councilor, a resident, a wife, and most importantly a mother.  I am giving 

you this time to assess your no win position in what portends to be a 

continuous round of depositions, interrogatories, and courtroom 

appearances.  If you force my hand by not withdrawing from this election I 

will bring my considerable skill set and intellect to bear against you.  Or if 

you withdraw I will allow you to slip back into anonymity with some of 

your dignity still intact.  You may want to discuss your decision with your 

family because they will have to live with it as much as you will. 

If I have to bring action against you and run the legal tab for the town this 

email warning that you ignored will most certainly be a political ad 

demonstrating for one and all to see that when faced with an opportunity to 

leave gracefully you instead chose to be disgraced.  If you are not removed 

for malfeasance I think you at the very least will be faced with a recall 

election. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Michael Doyle 

3 Shady Lane 

Falmouth 

766.6644 


